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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes 
Monday, January 13, 2020
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 John F. Malone, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
We will enter Executive Session and will return to the regular meeting only for the purpose of adjourning.  

Wachusett Greenways

· Richard Barry and Chris Ryan from the Wachusett Greenways were present to ask for the Boards continued support in providing the annual $1,000 that is requested each year to help maintain the Rail Trail.  
· (PB)  Are we the only town that contributes that the Rail Trail doesn’t go through?
· Mr. Barry replied no, Princeton as well.
· (JM)  Any plans to expand?
· Mr. Barry stated that they are working on a new grant which would allow them to add an additional 1.9 miles to the trail in Holden.
· Motion (JP) seconded (JM) to support the $1,000 contribution to the Rail Trail.    Unanimous, all in favor.       
Collins Group – Capital Improvement Plan
· Sarah Concanon and Anthony Torrisi were present and provided the Board a review of the Capital Improvement Plan (which is available in the Board of Selectmen’s office).  The topics that were reviewed included:
· Fleet replacement and model data
· Capital needs assessment
· Requests by department
· Requests by asset type
· Costs of preliminary funding source
· Overview of project scoring
· General Fund Capital investment strategy
· Recommended implementation

· Drafting the Capital Improvement Plan

· Projects by Department
· General Fund pay go projects

· Non excluded debt projects

· Excluded projects

· Enterprise fund projects

· Projects from other funding sources

· Next steps

· (JM)  Does the schools budget fit into the capital projects?

· Sarah replied that we don’t have numbers for the school’s capital projects.

· (JP)  I feel that the amount for the school will stay consistent.

· Sarah commented that it’s hard to figure when you don’t have numbers from the school.  When the school releases a capital plan you can then update your end.
· (CR)  The school committee is reviewing their plan it’s just not available yet.

· (JP)  What is the difference between excluded and non-excluded?

· Sarah replied that you want to grow the non-excluded side of things for stability.  The non-excluded we have met our goals

· (JP)  You stated there were 88 projects?

· Sarah replied that we met with the Department Heads to consider all capital assets.  The plan included 40 of the 88.

· (CR)  27 of these were road plans and the septic plans were something we did not consider.

· (JP)  Any way to improve the life of our fleet?

· Sarah stated that sometimes it is more cost effective to pay on a new vehicle versus maintenance on an old on.

· (JP)  We are looking at a wash bay with the new DPW facility.

· Sarah replied that yes that would be a definite good long-term investment.

· (PB)  How does the Green Community program work?

· Sarah responded that there are goals that the Town must set.  There is a regional coordinator that can assist you.  Green programs have been consistent with funding projects.   There are many things that you can choose to do.

· (PB)  Should we present the Capital Plan at Town Meeting?

· Sarah suggested that the Board approve the plan and then present projects to the Town for a vote.

· (JM)  What about water department projects?

· Sarah replied that all of those should be funded by the enterprise fund.

Wage Study
· (CR)  With budgets due by January 21st I would like a decision from the Board if you are going to go with the wage study?
· (PB)  Moving into appropriation steps would be an increase of $16,600
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to accept the new wage classification as provided by the Collins Group.  Unanimous, all in favor.       
· Motion (JM) to recommend that a 3% COLA be added. 
· (JP) seconded for further discussion.  So, if we go with the step increase and the 3% COLA is approved by Finance do, we know what the total increase would be?         
· (CR)  3% COLA is about $27,000 and the $16,000 for the wage study.
· (PB)  I would recommend to Finance that they establish the COLA in the beginning rather than what fits in at the end.
· Motion approved unanimously, all in favor.
Free Cash

· The Town Administrator provided the Board with the following information regarding the Towns Free Cash:
The Board of Selectmen accepted a policy for recommended guidelines for use of certified free cash. In anticipation of the Finance Committee meeting and reviewing revenue figures, will you please provide your recommendations for the utilization of the FY19 certified free cash of $342,945.

Should the Board wish to recommend proposing distribution in accordance with the policy, this would be as follows:

FY19 Certified Free Cash

Capital Depreciation Fund
$17,147

Stabilization Fund

$17,147

OPEB



$17,147

FY21 Operating Budget
$291,504

Current Fund Balances

Capital Depreciation Fund
$111,782

Stabilization Fund

$445,640

OPEB



$35,060

· Motion (JP) to follow the policy.  seconded (JM)       
· (PB)  We have Town residents that clearly don’t want it.  I’m not sure if $17,000 is worth arguing about at Town Meeting.  I would skip it this year and put it towards the operating budget.
· Revised motion (JP) seconded (JM) to put $17,147.00 in the Capital Depreciation fund and Stabilization fund but to omit the $17,147.00 from the OPEB account and put it towards the operating budget.  Unanimous, all in favor.       
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from January 6, 2020 .  Unanimous, all in favor.       
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the Executive Session Meeting Minutes from December 16, 2019 .  Unanimous, all in favor.       
· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) to approve the Executive Session Meeting Minutes from January 6, 2020 .  Unanimous, all in favor.       
Town Administrators update

· Community Compact Grant

We received a Community Compact grant for $9680 to implement e-permitting for the Building Department. We will modernize the permitting process and assist the Building Department by creating full transparency of the permitting system for improved customer relations. If this is successful, we would be looking to integrate more permitting functions into the system.

Motion (JM) seconded (PB) to leave the regular meeting and entered into Executive Session at 8:35pm and we will return to the regular meeting for the purpose of adjourning.    Unanimous, all in favor.
Returned to Regular Session at 9:00pm

Adjourned Meeting at 9:00pm,  Unanimous all in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 27, 2020 at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Meeting minutes
Agenda
Attendance list
Town Administrators Update
Capital Improvement Plan
Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
